Minutes No. 4/2019 Page 1 of 2

SKEFFLING PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on 4th June 2019

Present: Cllr R Newsam Chairman

Cllr J Sizer Vice Chairman

Cllr P Payne
Cllr L Payne
Cllr M Turnbull
Cllr S Rollinson
Cllr H Wykes

Apologies for Absence

No Apologies

Members of The Public

Mrs J Newsam

Councillor R Newsam took the opportunity to welcome Cllr Rollinson back after his absence

Declaration of Interest - There was no Declaration of Interest.

Minutes of Meeting held on the 14th May 2019

The Minutes were accepted as an accurate record

Proposed: Cllr P Payne Seconded: Cllr J Size Vote carried unanimously

Matters Arising.

OPEN REACH

Cllr Newsam has had no reply to his email regarding the moving of the telegraph posts. Cllr Sizer went to take photographs of the poles – they had already been moved! It was decided by all Councillors not to acknowledge the move.

Dog Fouling

Nothing further to report.

Defibrillator

Cllr Newsam has again contacted Nick Middleton as he had heard nothing further since the last meeting. N Middleton to chase up and will report back as soon as he has news. Cllr Turnbull suggested contacting Graham Stuart at 1 of his Surgeries. All Cllr's are aware that the Village Hall Committee are holding this money and that Villagers are asking when it will arrive. It was decided that action must be taken by the next meeting.

Environmental Agency Planning Application

South Holderness Drainage Board is objecting to the Managed Realignment Scheme due to the drains – it was decided that if they are now in agreement then the Council should also approve.

Street Scene

Cllr Payne met with ERYC regarding the Footpaths & Litter Bins. ERYC suggested that they will pay for 1 litter bin at the Village Hall to be sited to the left of the entrance and not on Parish land. Cllr Payne suggests he contacts them again for clarification. ERYC suggests that they won't pay for a bin near the recycling this year but maybe apply another year.

Council Election

Cllr Rollinson & Cllr Wykes are to sign their election papers this evening

Playground

Cllr Newsam reported that there has been progress made with the Fort, along with Cllr Sizer & Rob Newsam they have got the structure erected. A seat will be made from recycled steel and wood and will be sited at the front of the Park. Cllr Newsam also mention that extra funds would be required from the Village Hall Committee.

Finance

Everything is straightforward as no Audit is required if turnover is under £25,000 All Balance Sheets to be published on the website. Ben Briggs as checked and signed the Audit sheet Certificate of Exemption was signed by Cllr Newsam & Cllr Payne Annual Governance Statement was signed by Cllr Newsam.

Annual Accounting Statement balances with Bank Statement. Cllr Newsam signed & dated.

Correspondence

ERYC sent through details of all the Parish Councillor's details, they also sent an Invitation to attend the Launch of the 54th Wildlife Photography meeting on the 20th June.

Any Other Business

Cllr Sizer ask if the Street light could be mended at the weekend.

Public Speaking

None

The meeting was closed at 8.15pm